City of Portland - Office of Management & Finance Safety Committee
Meeting Minutes – September 20, 2011
Attendees:  Gary Baldwin, Dale Fessenden, Carol Timper, Paula Wendorf, Nicole Guilfoy, and Doug Stickler
Absent:  Paul Wallman and Theresa Green
Safety Net
· No report.  Rather than assign a single individual from the committee to attend all meetings, the committee will rotate attendance among its members.

Safety Website
· Nicole is gathering inspection reports to post to the website.

· It would also be good to have a list of safety committee members posted on the site.

Wellness
· Nicole completed training for bureau ergonomic coordinators.

· The fitness room remodel will hopefully happen before year-end and will include a spinning cycle.
· There will be a Wellness Festival on 10/20/11 in the Portland Building, 2nd & 3rd floors.  Safety committee members might be needed to help out.
Facilities Services report
· At CityFleet’s Kerby building it’s a safety concern getting filter boxes up the ladder to the roof.  A safer option would be to have roof access from the mezzanine so that a shorter ladder could be used.  Facilities is working with CityFleet to consider that option.

· A handrail is needed for safety purposes behind the building.  This is an area accessed only by Facilities Services personnel, so Jeff Baer is probably the person to discuss this with.
· Changes were made to the “penthouse” in the Portland Building, adding a handrail and light.

AED Training
· Following an event in which an AED was available but not used in an emergency situation outside of the Portland Building, Paul and Nicole decided that they will arrange for additional AED training courses.

Inspections
· Gary is working on finalizing the results from the OMF inspection and sending those to Jeff Baer.

Safety Conference Presentation
· Results from the PUSH POD exercise along with a video the Fire Bureau took will be presented at the Safety Conference.

· Carol will see if she can set something up for October 4th with Parking Enforcement to discuss the presentation and review the video.  She’ll also check with Carolynn Williams regarding the video.
· Registration will be coming out soon for the conference and safety committee members are encouraged to sign up.

· The PUSH POD presentation will be 45 minutes and Kate Wood from Risk will be the main presenter.

